


discharge limits in the 2013 VGP. Specifically, this enforcement response policy applies only to
those situations when:

o a vessel has applied for and received an extension from the Coast Guard pursuant to 33
C.F.R. §151.2036 related to ballast water discharges and the vessel is in compliance with
all requirements of the extensiomn;

» the vessel is not in compliance with its ballast water numeric discharge limit under the
2013 VGP; and

» the vessel is otherwise in compliance with all other provisions of the 2013 VGP,
including submission of a valid Notice of Intent.

In these circumstances, EPA enforcement personnel should take into account conditions
expressed in the Coast Guard’s extension letter such as whether the vessel conducts complete
ballast water exchange in an area 200 nautical miles from any shore prior to discharging ballast
water into the waters of the United States, adheres to the Coast Guard’s ballast water
management plan as well as to recordkeeping and reporting provisions, and complies with all
other applicable ballast water reguirements under relevant Coast Guard regulations and the VGP.
When a vessel has adequately undertaken these measures (as well as any other reasonably
available or appropriate measures under the circumstances to minimize the extent or the effects
of the VGP ballast water numeric discharge exceedance), EPA will consider such violations of
the 2013 VGP ballast water numeric discharge limit a low enforcement priority.

This enforcement response policy does not apply to grossly excessive ballast water
discharges or those that may present an imminent and substantial endangerment, criminal
violations of the Clean Water Act, or (if applicable) violations of judicial orders or
administrative orders. Nevertheless, prior to initiating an enforcement action for an exceedance
of a VGP ballast water numeric discharge limit where the Coast Guard has issued an extension,
EPA regional enforcement personnel should first consult with the Water Enforcement Division
in the Office of Civil Enforcement, for a joint determination of whether, in light of all the
relevant facts and circumstances, to proceed with the action.

Finally, it should be understood that this enforcement response policy is intended solely
for the guidance of EPA enforcement personnel, and is not intended to and cannot be relied on to
create any rights, substantive or procedural, enforceable by any party against EPA or the United
States. EPA also reserves the right to act at variance from this policy in particular instances, and
to change it at any time,



If you have any questions about this policy, please contact Mark Pollins, Director of the
Water Enforcement Division at (202) 564-4001.

ce: Enforcement Directors
Regional Counsels
NPDES Managers
Nancy Stoner. OW
Ken Kopocis, OW
Steve Neugeboren, OGC






